
  Agenda Item 7.12 

 

 

M E M O R A N D U M 

 

TO: Honorable Chairman and Members of the Board of County 

Commissioners 

FROM: Joe Kerby, County Manager 

RE: Contract for Safety Action Plan Development Consulting 

Services– Consor North America, Inc.–Transportation & 

Engineering (Not to Exceed $680,748.00) (Funding & Award Safe 

Streets for All) 

Date: 6/10/2025 

_________________________________________________ 
 

Staff Recommendation: Whereas, Jefferson County received the Safe 
Streets for All Grant (SS4A) for a Vision Zero Safety Action Plan. The project 

is focused on strengthening local approaches to roadway safety which will 

save lives.  
 

Wherefore, staff recommends that the County enter into a contract with 
Consor North America, Inc. for the Project in an amount not to exceed 

$680,748.00. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of County 

Commissioners authorizes the County to enter into a contract between 
Jefferson County, the City of Lakewood and Consor North America, Inc. for 

the Project and further authorizes the Purchasing Manger to execute the 
contract in the final form as approved by the County Attorney. The County’s 

Representative is Christina Lane, or another person as may be designated by 
the Division Director of the County Manager.  

 
Contract duration is from issuance of Notice to Proceed through 4/6/2027. 

 

Resolution No:  CC25-150 

 

Background: Jefferson County entered into a grant agreement funded 
through the Federal Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA) with the 

U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT) for the SS4A Grant. The project 

will complete a Vision Zero Safety Action Plan for Jefferson County, including 



 

 

Cities of Lakewood, Morrison, Golden, Wheat Ridge, Mountain View, 

Lakeside, and Edgewater. The funds are provided under the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law, which establishes the SS4A discretionary grant program 

to strengthen local approaches to roadway safety and save lives. Completion 
of the Safety Action Plan will allow Jeffco and participating municipalities to 

be eligible for future federal implementation grants. 
 

The project is funded by an 80% federal grant/20% local match. The county 
entered into an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with the City of 

Lakewood for cost sharing and the City of Lakewood agreed to provide up to 
$80,000 of the local match requirement for the federal grant.  

 
To accommodate the required revisions from the Federal Highway  

Administration, including a multijurisdictional approach and a unified Safety  
Action Plan, staff requested and received an 18-month contract extension. 

On March 20, 2025, USDOT approved the County’s request to extend the 

contract. The new contract end date is April 6, 2027 
 

Fiscal Impact: Funding for services is available and approved in the 2025 
budget through the Road & Bridge Fund Schedule of Expenditures of Federal 

Awards (SEFA) Federal Grants (FD111). 
 

BCC Briefing Presented on: 4/8/2025 
 

Originator: Barbra Miller, Purchasing Agent, 8592 
 

Distribution: Abel Montoya, Development and Transportation 
Mike Vanatta, Transportation and Engineering 

Christina Lane, Transportation and Engineering 
Vera Braeckman, Purchasing 

Carey Markel, County Attorney 

Heather Frizzell, Finance 
 


